
Farriers Waitlist: The waitlist is currently CLOSED so please do not call today  
 

TO JOIN THE WAITLIST: 

On the dates (above) please call the office on 01367 253959 from 9am, please do not call before, calls will only be answered from 9am. 

If you get through successfully, we will ask you for your name and membership number, if you are not a member we will not be able to 
accept your application. Additionally on the first waitlist date our records will be checked to ensure you meet the ‘Horseshoe permit 
criteria’. 

Successful applicants; we will then confirm your place and take a £150 non-refundable waitlist fee. You will receive an email 
confirming your place and waitlist position. 

Please note: 

* The Waitlist will be closed if we successfully fill all spaces on the initial opening date 

* All applicants must be a Carp Society member at the time of applying 

* Only one place will be allocated per call, we will not accept multiple applications for friends and family. 

* Please ensure a valid email address and phone number is given so we may contact you. 

WAITLIST TERMS 

• Applicants must be a member of the Society at the time to apply 

• YOU MUST ensure your membership is valid whilst on the waitlist, any lapse of membership will invalidate your place on the waitlist.  

• Each applicant will be asked to pay a non-refundable waitlist fee of £150 

• Once all available spaces are filled, all remaining people on the waitlist will move up the wait list order for the following year, a new 
confirmation with your waitlist position will be emailed to you. 

• If any applicant decides to be removed from the waitlist, the fee will be automatically forfeit. 

• Waitlist places cannot be transferred to another angler 

PERMIT OFFER: 

Existing permit holders will have the chance to renew their permit and any remaining places will be offered to those on the waitlist in 
order. 

• Vacancies will be offered from mid May in order of the waitlist; we will contact you by phone/email to confirm a place is available. (It is 
your responsibility to ensure our contact details for you are up to date). Permits will start from 16 June (Date to change due to Covid 
closures) so it is important that we receive acceptances quickly therefor. 

• The offer will only be valid for 72 hours (including weekends) 

• If we do not hear from you within 72 hours (including weekends) of the initial offer (by phone/email) we will assume you do not require 
the space. The vacancy will be offered to the next available person on the waitlist and your waitlist place and fee will be automatically be 
forfeit. 

• If accepting the permit, you will be asked to pay the permit fee at the time to secure your permit place. 

• You will then be sent confirmation and a permit form which must be returned to us with two passport photos (or email photo) by the 
date on the letter. Permits and access codes will only be sent on receipt of the forms and photos. 

• If you are unable to respond by phone during working hours, you can confirm acceptance by email and we can arrange a mutual time 
to process the payment. 

• If a vacancy is offered to you and not taken up, you will automatically forfeit your place on the waitlist and waitlist fee. From 2018 
you will not be able to defer your application. 

Note: The waitlist fee is non-refundable under any circumstances. This fee is separate from any permit fees on a successful 
placement.  


